
Busiest Weekend EVER!
Whew!!!  It’s Sunday night – the finale of what just might be
our busiest weekend ever!

Friday night we stayed up late to tie up loose ends and
organize our film shoot scheduled for Saturday.  Christopher, 
our 9-month-old, has decided to start waking up in the middle
of the night again, so despite our best efforts (and going to
bed early didn’t work out either since there was SO much work
to do for the film shoot), we did not achieve the much-needed
good night’s sleep on Friday night after not getting very much
sleep Thursday night either.  Saturday we were up bright and
early to take the kids 20 miles into the country to their new
babysitter – our regular babysitter had stopped doing weekends
some time ago, and it finally became time to find a weekend
babysitter.  I know what you’re thinking –  a new babysitter
in a different town = scary!  But of course we had met with
her beforehand, and we liked what we saw.  Not only that, but
she lives in a very small town, and her husband’s a teacher
(so he had an established reputation, and also would need to
protect it) AND she is a friend of a very good friend – ie,
she had awesome references that checked out, and when it was
all said and done, the kids had a GREAT time over there.  As
for us, we had a VERY busy day trying to shoot our “short”
film.  I put ‘short’ into quotes because the short film took
so LONG to film – at least in some of the cast members’
opinions.   I  actually  thought  the  shoot  went  quite  well,
considering certain factors.  But the bottom line is, it was a
heck of a lot different than doing live theater (how didn’t
some of us see THAT coming – it seems obvious that film and
stage would be like comparing apples and oranges), and we did
not wrap all of the scenes in one day.  So guess what we’re
doing next Saturday?  No complaints out of me,  as long as
attitudes stay positive…

Saturday night after the shoot we were exhausted.  We were

https://www.tangents.org/everyday-life/busiest-weekend-ever/


going  to  take  the  kids  to  the  park,  but  it  started  to
sprinkle, and so we were able to catch an AWESOME Cubs game on
tv instead.  This entire series with the St. Louis Cardinals
has been  so great to watch, even though I’ve actually only
caught parts of two of the games – more on that later. 
Saturday night saw us staying up too late again because it
took awhile to settle down the kids after their big day.  And,
lo and behold, Christopher was up all night again.  Right when
we flopped into bed, he sat up in his crib.  I pretended like
I was sleeping for a few minutes so I could be a fly on the
wall and see what he did to entertain himself.  I almost
giggled as he sat up and clapped his hands to himself – it was
adorable!  I must have fallen asleep though because the next
thing I knew (after a few hazy awakenings throughout the night
when kids were crying), it was morning and time to get up and
get ready for church.

Church  this  morning  was  entertaining  (I  always  find  it
entertaining and enlightening, but I really do need to get
some more sleep – I SO don’t want to be known as the lady who
dozes in church!) as always, although our usual pastor did not
give the sermon.  I liked the sermon, but not as much as when
our usual pastor does it… oh well.  After church, we went to
our usual brunch and there we decided to take the kids to the
Hannah Montana movie.  Except that once we decided, we had
only 20 minutes to finish eating, get to the theater, and find
a row of seats – what it takes to hold our family at the movie
theater nowadays.

Come to think of it, it was such a busy weekend,  and Sunday
was busiest of all, so I think I’ll end the post here and make
it a two-parter.  My regular readers can  consider this a
cliff-hanger because they know that any time we take all 4
kids  to  the  movie  theater,  it’s  nothing  short  of  an
adventure…   Until  part  two…


